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Dates for Your Diary

Day/Date Event Location/Contact Time
Last Tuesday of Parish Council Memorial Hall 7.30pm
each month Meeting
Every other Quiz Night Plough Inn 9.00pm
Tuesday
Mondays Dominoes Flough Inn
Mondays & Live entertainment Queens Head 7.30pm
Fridays
Tuesdays i Darts Queens Head
Thursdays Dominoes Queens Head
Weekdays Book Club Linda Hadden
24th April Councillars Help & Toddington Library 09.30-
Advice Surgery 12.30
Sth May Fogation Walk Meet at Queens Head 10,00am
30th June West Charity MNorman Costin
applications due in
17th July Chalgrave Games Memarial Hall 1.00pm
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Front Cover: Spring Lambs in Tebworth
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The Chalgrave News team produce The Chalgrave News in good faith and do all we can to enstre that no offence

iz cased fo any individial ar organisation
We alvo reserve the vight not fo publish articles and confribtions submitred to us i they do nor oy
with our policy.
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Editorial

Hooray, British Summer Time is now oflicially upon us! We can now
try to banish the thoughts of the frankly depressing weather conditions
that we have all experienced since Christmas (a little reminder right &
kelow!). The wind, rain and especially the snow tested us all, whether it
be trving to get to school and work, or just getting out of our own
driveways!

Since the last edition of the Chalgrave News, the new Editorial Team is
now in place. We did get off to a slow start, hence the absence of an
edition post - Christmas, which was due in part to a lack of funds to enable printing of the
magazine.

However, we are pleased to report that due to two very generous donations, one of £100
from the Parish Council and ane of £50 from a local couple {who wish to remain
anonymous) and a very successful fundraising family quiz night. held on 27th March, we
have been able to bring this edition te you.

We have also had a great response from new and repeat advertisers, to whom we extend a
very big thank you. This has certainly helped the bank balance and will ensure we can
continue to produce and publish throughout 2010,

Another thank you must also go to Mandy Gatward for her art working expertise in our ad
section. Her help has been invaluable and without it we would have come a bit unstuck!

If you feel strongly about the survival of the Chalgrave News and are able to contribute,
either financially or by the submission of articles, comments (good or bad) or letters. then
please contact the Chalgrave News team via our newly launched e-mail:
thechalgravenews@live.co.uk,

Next Edition: Deadline for all entries - Friday 9th July.
, Please submit to: thechalgravenews(@live.co.uk
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Chairman of the Parish Council

Dog Fouling

Many of you will know of the problems we
have been having in our Parish, particularly
in Tebworth. It is disappointing to have
residents who allow their dogs to foul the
pavements and grass verges and not clean
up the mess afterwards. Or, they bag the
mess but do not take the bag home with
them or put the bag into a dog bin - the bag is
left in the street or on the verge. Fortunately,
it is only a very few dog owners. Please be a
responsible dog owner and clean up after
your dog.

Parkview Lane and flooding in other
areas of the Parish

Unfortunately we are making slow progress
with Parkview Lane. \We are trying to find the
funding to cure the problem. We are aware
of a number of blocked drains causing
flooding. We are working with Highways to
clear the drains and to find the cause,

Parish Assembly

The next Assembly is on Thursday, 2o™
April at 7:30pm in the Memorial Hall. This
is intended to be an informal occasion with
refreshments giving you an opportunity to
meet the Parish Councillors and
representatives of local organisations. We
will give you details of what we have been
doing over the past year and what we will be
doing in the coming year. It's also an
opportunity for you to ask questions and raise
any Issues,

Co-opted Parish Councillor
We welcome Debbie Hampson as the new
member of the Parish Council.

Development in our area

We are always keeping a very close check
on proposed housing development in South
Beds and the impact it will have on our
Parish.

We are aware that funding for the AS/M1 link
is being questioned at Government level
because of public spending cuts.

Pot Holes

The last winter has created a number of
potholes in the roads of the Parish and we
‘are looking into them’. We hope to get them
repaired as soon as possible.

Millennium and Community Awards
The Community award is for adults for an
achievernant, helping others or for service to
the community.

The Millennium award is for those aged 18 or
under. Again, this is in recognition for an
achievement — sporing, academic,
overcoming difficulties — or for helping others
or the community. Please can you submit
your nominations for both awards, to myself,
as soon as possible as they will be presented
at the Chalgrave Games in July.

Film Club

We have the equipment and the funding. We
nead someone to help run this project. If you
are interested please contact me or the
Clerk.

As always, you are very welcome to attend a
Parish Council meeting. The open forum is at
the beginning of the meeting where you can
ask gquestions and raise issues.

Details of our meetings are on the notice
boards or on our website:
www.chalgrave.org.

Phil Parry
Chairman

What is the Growth Area and how it
started?

It was originally put forward by John Prescott
for “People like nurses and teachers who
could not afford to buy houses and flats in
London" Then there was the Barker Report
that basically said build more houses to bring
down prices and build them on Brownfield
and Green Belt land in the South East of
England.500,700 houses in the South East
by 2031. Up to 64,500 in South Beds. Mone
at all in Chalgrave but thousands narth of
Houghton Regis. There is a first proposal for
500 at present.

This is Central Government policy

It has been imposed on Local Government
but it appears that our local Council are no
longer opposing it. Central Bedfordshire
Council are now ‘Embracing the Growth
Agenda’.

Our Central Bedfordshire Councillors are
Tom Nichols and Morman Costin

Tom Michols insists that the proposed growth
is inevitable and that we are best to accept it
and deal with it in the best way possible. He
has been deeply involved in the planning
discussions through the East of England
Regional Authority [EERA]. Norman Costin
also seems fo accept the housing growth.
He was previously a South Beds District
Councillor and was opposed to the growth
plan.

Our MP Andrew Selous is against the
growth agenda as it stands.

Chalgrave Parish Council

We feel Bedfordshire is a rural County. We
need land for crops and grazing. We need
jobs for existing population rather than
growth for commuters, We believe the Green
Belt has worked well in stopping urban
sprawl and should continue to be protected
from development.

Whilst recognising that some housing is
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Chalgrave Parish is in the Growth Area

needed we are determined to continue our
opposition to the Growth agenda. - large
scale development of housing in an area with
no adeguate infrastructure, no jobs and no
room. Ve formed a consortium of Ten local
Parish Councils, the Growth Area Parish
Partnership [GAPP], to have a stronger
voice on issues like this that concem us all.

Comments in the last EERA consultation
were hugely critical showing strong
unpopularity of this growth and yet we are
told it is unstoppable. The summary states
‘The public responses generally favoured
lower growth scenarios with around wo
thirds preferring a growth rale similar to or
lower than scenario 1 (26,000 homes per

year). We feel that this is a
misrepresentation because the majority were
against anything like that number.

Unsurprisingly ‘Higher growth was favoured
by developers’

What can you do?

If you object to the growth of housing please
write or email you views to Central
Bedfordshire Council, Andrew Selous MP or
contact your local Central Beds Councillors,

Everybody's entitled to

my opinfon!!
Those of you thal have been to junclion
10 on the 81 may have noticed that
(Finally} it is compiete, well nesriy! They
have made & much wider exit road
southbound, twics as wide as before and
then, painted it all in white lines 5o you
can'tgo on it! Mow, its the same width a3
it was before! What genius thought of
that? JP




Andrew Selous is MP for South West Bedfordshire
and can be contacted on 01582 652 821 or
selousa@parliament. uk

THE WELFARE REFORM CHALLENGE WE FACE:

| want to look at an issue this month which has a measure of cross

party support and that is the welfare reform challenge facing this

country. Over the last twelve years we have spent £346 billion on benefits to support
peoaple of working age who are out of work. Ve are currently spending £1 for every £3
raised in tax on social security and interest payments. Some of these psople are unable to
work because of disability or caring responsibilities and must be supported. For too many
other people hawever, beneafits have become a way of life with the result that we have 3.3
million householés where no adult works and Britain has a higher proportion of children
growing up in workless households than any other European country.

During the boom years, the economy created a net additional 2.6 million jobs, but not
enough of these jobs were taken by British citizens on out of work benefits. Instead we
relied, to far too great a degree, on migrant labour to fill Eritain's labour shortage.

Of the 2.6 million people on Incapacity Benefit, we know that at least one million are
capable of work and really want to work. There is also evidence that work is good for some
disabled people. We also know that people who have been on Incapacity Benefit for two
years or more are more likely to die or retire than get a job and that is a real tragedy that we
need to do something about,

What | would like to see to deal with these really important issues is jobseekers being
offered targeted, personalised help sooner and straightaway for those with serious barriers
to work. Welfare to work providers should be paid by results with fees only being paid once
a jobseeker has been in work for a year or longer. |f jobseekers are capable of work and
are offered work they can reasonably be expected to do, and choose to turn that work
down, then they should no longer be able to claim out of work benefits.

This approach will help jobseekers and the staff who work in our jobcentres. It will mean
that welfare to work providers will not spend money on courses that have poor results in
getting people back to work as sadly happens with some courses at present. For example,
an engineering graduate from Leighton Buzzard who was looking hard for work from home
where he had his own computer, was sent on a course with 25 others where there were
only 3 computers available. A young man from near Dunstable was also taken off a course
that was really helping him with his literacy, to attend a course that was not, that Jobcentre
Plus had told him to attend. The approach | have outlined would help these individuals
better and is what our country needs.

This is the first in a series of old Chalgrave photographs where we invite you to
identify people, some long dead I'm afraid but a few still going strong. This is a
Chalgrave W.1. dinner in the old hall, we think circa 19507 Chalgrave had a strong
W.I. going back many years, but it finally disbanded in 1991.

With the help of Val Griffin and Dot Brinklow we have managed to identify 14 of the
24 ladies present. As you can see there is an area where no one is recognised and
it's thought this could be a visiting W.1., any ldeas?

1. | Mrs Mitchell 9 17

2. | Mrs Osbomn [Vera] 10. 18. | Miss Ledster [Marie junior]

3. | Mrs Kemp [Megan) 11. 18, | Mrs Curtis

4. | Mrs Cook 12 20, | Mrs Brinklow [Gladys]

5. | Mrz Bird [Then Eddles] 13 21, | Mrs Brinklow [Dof]

G, | Mrs Ludgate [Nancy] 14, 22. | Mirs Ludgate [J=an]

7. | Mrs Ledster fMarie seniar] 15. 23 | Mrs Affieck [Greta)

B. | 16. 24. | Mrs Mooring [Fram Lord's Hill]

If you can add any more names or have any memories you'd like to share, please
let the team know via thechalgravenews@live.co.uk and we will publish it in the
next edition



Grumpy Old.....

As a stakeholder in Nat West or RBS, whatever you want to call
them (something by the way that I wasn't asked about), [ was
perturbed to hear that they had lost £4 billion recently (and
that wasn't a full years accounts either!).

MNow, my company did not lose £4 billion, in fact we made money, amazing as we
bank with MNat West! Now, banks like to tell you how to run your business, but in
this case they have no credibility. How can they tell me how to run my business
when they clearly have difficulty running their own?

So, I am happy to offer them my services, I won't charge them much per day but
would need a substantial "bonus’ whether I succeed or not, that seems fair doesn't
it? Isn't that how they work now?

P

Every bodU’s entitled to my oplnion!!

Sowe good wews! | dow't seem tn have to play hopscotoh’ over the SEEE
dog's wiess so wich now, perhaps the person concerned has got
the meszage, hope it Lasks!

twe case they haven't, this is what the Dog wiaske Bins Lock Like!

we are privileged to live bn 6 lovely village and have some
fantastic places to walk with or without our dogs. It doesnt
matter whether ow have a dog or wot, it really is net plensant to have to dodge the
mess abawdoned on the pavements or ow other peoples grass verges,

Plense be comsiderate to EVErone Lo the village s wse the blne. Jr

West’s Education Foundation

For those of you who would like clarification, or are unfamiliar with this charity,
detailed below is a potted history and how it can benefit you and your family.

The charity was founded on 31¥ March 1690 by Mr Francis West when he left £400
in his will to assist the education of young people resident in the Parishes of
Hockliffe and Chalgrave.

The money was invested in farm land and the rent from this was used to further the
education of the children, After a compulsory purchase of the land by Milton
Keynes Development Corporation, the money was invested and the income from
these investments is now used to continue the payment of grants.

Parishioners have the opportunity to apply for grants for the education of young
people between the ages of 4 and 25, if they have been living in the Parish for at
least two years. Grants are awarded towards the cost of:

School uniform

Extra and out of school lessons (i.e, swimming, football training, languages)

Clubs (i.e. Beavers/Cubs/Scouts/Rainbows/Brownies/Guides)

Travel costs (i.e. selting up at start of term at Collsge/University—full details on form)
Books, Instruments, Tools

Help at 6th form college, University or other educational establishment.

Help with costs towards school frips and other travel which furthers educalion is also
considerad

& & & & 8 8 W

The trustees for the charity meet twice a year in January and July. They are made
up of two people from each Parish Council, a County or District Councillor and one
other person from each village co-opted for a term of five years.

The deadline for applications is on the 30" day of the month prior to the Trustees
meetings, therefore, applications need to be submitted to Norman Costin,
Clerk for the trustees by 30™ December and 30" June. Together with your
application form you will need to provide receipts/invoices for all claims made.

The trustees will consider the applications and award monies in accordance with
the amount gained from the interest received from the investment. Grants are
made at the discretion of the trustees.

If you feel you would benefit from this scheme, application forms can be obtained
from Norman by contacting him at:

Heath Farm, Wingfield, LU7 9QH  Tel: 01525 874232



Don’t Let The Chancellor Get Your Money!

THE IMPORTANCE OF MAKING A WILL

It is & common misconception that if you die without making a will, then your maney will
automatically go to your spouse. In fact, the state decides what will happen to it through what
are called intestacy rules

If you have children {including any from a previous marriage) your spouse or civil partner can
receive a maximum of £250, 000 (including your home) and all your personal belongings, the
rest is split in two. Half is put in trust, on which the surviving spouse can draw interest for
their lifetime, the other half goes directly to the children, if they are under 18, it is held in
statutory trust until they come of age.

Where there are no children the spouse or partner can inherit 8 maximum of £450,000, with
the balance again being divided in two with half going to your parents or, if they're dead, then
your siblings or their children.

Fortunately any jrﬂnt accounts ar jointly owned assets, possibly your home, automatically
pass by survivarship to the other person before these limits apply. Even then it depends on
how your home is owned, a local expert said "Dying without making a will leaves your
spouse with problems at a very distressing time. If there is no will there are no executors to
administer the estate so the surviving spouse has to apply for a grant of letters of
administration bafore the estate can be sorted out. Until this is granted assets such as bank
accounts are frozen",

If you are living together and are not married, or in a civil partnership, you have no automatic
rights so it is vital to write a will. Children and sisters inherit first, then your parents and after
this other siblings.

You can buy do-it-yourself wills or download one online, but it is best to use a professional as
evan simple wills can lead to complications.

You especially need to take advice if you have stepchildren, or if it is likely your estate will
have to pay inheritance tax, which is paid on everything over £325 000 at 40% if the
surviving spouse is inheriting evenything.

Some of these figures you may think are way out of the reach of nermal folk, but if you own
your own home and have a few guid in an I1SA or stuffed under the mattress then you could
be well within the inheritance tax bracket. Even if you have a small amaunt of money to leave
behind do you want the treasury to get it?

Last year the Treasury made £18 million out of unclaimed estates

from those dying without having made a will, so if you want the

Gevernment to have all your hard earned savings fine, but if you don't
then make a will now!

Source, Money Mail November 11th 2009
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~...Ordinary People Who Do Extraordinary Things...

E “HEROES”

| recently came across the story of Pierlucio
Tinazzi, he was an ltalian security guard on
the Mont Blanc Tunnel. His job was to ride
his motorbike, back and forth through the
tunnel, keeping traffic flowing and providing
assistance where reguired.

Opened in 19688, the tunnel runs for 7 miles
under some of the highest mountains in
Europe, and carries thousands of vehicles
daily. On 24" March 1999 a lorry carrying 9
tons of margarine and 12 tons of flour, caught
fire 4km into the tunnel. Tinazzi had been
taking a break, he had turned down
promaotion to the control booth because he
preferred riding, than sitting in the office.

As he was getting ready to make another run,
the fire alarms went off, he grabbed some
breathing equipment and rode his BMW K75
motorcycle into the tunnel. As he came
across people trying to get out he stopped,
telling them to keep low, keep against the
wall {(where there were fresh air ducts) and
keap moving, stopping only to breath at the
ducts. He then rode into the 'Hell' that was
the tunnel fire, through the smoke. Most of
the truckers close to the fire were poisoned
by gasses within minutes. Tinazzi peered
among the dead and found the cccasional
survivar, which he then put on the back of his
hike and slaloemed out of the tunnel, before
returning for the next one.

On Tinazzi's fifth visit into the tunnel he came
across Maurice Lebras, a French truck driver
who was unconscious but alive. He was too

big and unwieldy to get onto the bike but
Tinazzi refused to abandon him and wrestled
Maurice into “fire refuge 20' closing the door
behind them.

The original fire doors were rated to last for 2
hours, some had been upgrded to 4 hours,
but number 20 was not one of them. That
didn’t really matter as the fire burned for over
50 hours with temperatures approaching
1000 degrees, melting the lining of the
tunnel. It was 5 days before it was cool
enough for anyone to go back in. Of the 50
people trapped, 12 were rescuad by Tinazzi,
the remainder perished, either poisoned by
the smoke or turned to dust by the inferno.

Al that was found of Tinazzi was the remains
of his BMW, it had melted into the pavement
a few yards from fire refuge 20. All of the
survivars claimed that the motorcyclist saved
their lives.

The tunnel re-opened on the 8" March 2002,

these days it employs a permanent staff of 65
firefighters, (about 20 are on duty at any one

instant).

He was posthumously awarded the Gold
Medal of the FIM for bravery and a plague in
his memory was erected at the Italian tunnel
entrance, bikers hold a rally there every year,
On the 10" anniversary of his death, bikers
everywhere were asked to wear a flower
when they rode in his memaory,

This man probably did more in a few hours
than many of us do in a lifetime.

So, if you are ever driving through the Mont
Blanc Tunnel spare a thought for Pierucio
Tinazzi, the bravest motorcyclist you've never
heard of!

John Parker



Quiz Night: 27th March

On the 27" March 2010 a quiz night
was held at the Chalgrave Memaorial
Hall. It was a Family GQuiz and 85
people attended, a record breaking
numier for the quiz nights, it was held
to raise money in aid of The
Chalgrave News.

The quiz proved to be a huge
success as many members of the
public who came said how ‘well
behaved' the children were, There
were 10 rounds in fotal including:
current affairs, general knowledge,
food ond dink and a round for
children, as well as exfra question
sheets on the tables. Also, there were
Spot prizes for children and adults
and many bottles of wine and
chocolate eggs were won
throughout the evening. There was a
fish & chip supper (which you can
see being enjoyed below], which
wdls supplied by Pepes of Dunstable,
and it proved fo be a huge success
with everyone.

At the end of the evening, there was
a tie between 3 of the teams: The
Alzheimer's Society, Gravy and Bus
Pass 6. Bul, with a final question to
decide the winner, The Alzheimer's
Society won. The winning team then
very kindly gave back the money
that they had won to the funding of
the Chalgrave News. A big thank you
must go fo the people in the
Alzheimer's Society team.

A thank you must also go to John
Parker who was an excellent GQuiz
Master. He made the evening
enjoyable but also a learning
experience at the same time!

We must also say a huge thank you
to the organisers of the whole event:
Barbara Jackson and Su and John
Parker. Without them the evening
would net hove happened and
bbeen such o greaft success. Thank
vou dlso fo Debbie Hampson and
Alan Elder. To our resident 'Carol
Vorderman' Bill Jackson for keeping
score, and to anyone else who
helped out an the night, it really was
a great evening and | am sure that
we all cannot wait untl next year
when hopefully the same event wil
take place again.

The Chalgrave Experience:

We six travelled from the outer reaches of the city to the dark interior of the
countryside to inculcate the yokels...sorry we meant locals, on how to
understand that winning is easy when one has a superior team!

Well.... we came very near to the top and at one time we were at the top until
some jokers decided to play their joker. this gave our system a severe shock
which wasn’t fair, they should have played it earlier when they would have
oot less points! Never mind, we had to drown our sorrows with more wine,
which fortunately was well catered for, unlike the John Smith’s which
unfortunately ran out, causing some distress and a loss of memory with the
subsequent consequences.

We have to say THANK YOU for a very enjoyable evening: the
organisation was first class aided and abetted by the compere, John, and the
charming ladies looking after the bar and catering. A very good evening
was had by all; we are now suffering from achgravlephobia, (can you spot
the anagram?). Can we come again?

The HarTeens



For a number of yaars now we have revived this
anciznt custom and crganised a walk on |

The boundary of what was then called
Cealhgnefau is detailed in & charter of ADS28 in
which King Asthelstan, who claimed to be the first
King of all Britain, granted the estate to 'The Thegn
Ealdred’. Tha boundary being defined as:

1Where the dyke shools on to Watling Streef (2
then along Watling Streat til you come fo the ford,

i| then along the brook to the second ford, (4-10
Then from the ford up fo the spring and thence (o
the dell fsmall vallzy], and then from the delf fo the
dylee, and from he dyke fo the second dyke fo the
brook (17) and from the brook to Cynbung well (12
Then afong the dyke fo East Cofen, (13) thence to
the Oid Brook, and (14 thence along the rithe
[riddy or sfream] |15 Then straight to the Highway

16} and along the Highway [0 the dyke, and
along the dyke to Watling Street”

[The directions 4-10 from the foof of Tatterhill to the
Cymburg Well (Kimbenwell) are difficult o follow on
today's landscape]

In the past Parochial officials and a crowd of boys
beat the parish boundary markers with green birch
boughs. Sometimes the boys were themselves
whipped or even violently bumped on Stones or
Trees marking extent of the Parish to make them
remember the boundaries. A folk memory of the
Parish was necessary to maintain the integrity of
borders and prevent encroachment by neighbours.
“We don't want nome of them there Toddington folk
invading our Panish!!”

In different Parishes this was known as "Riding the
Marshes” The ceremony might also involve the
blessing of crops or animals and the inspection of
fances. In some cases lhey beat the stones or
markers in order to drive oul the evil spirits from

the old year and purify the land.
Later it had & religious side in the practice which
ariginated the term “Rogation”, the accompanying
clergy being supposed to beseech (rogare) the
divine blessing upon the parish lands ensuring a
good harvest.

The Present day boundary is slightly different; the
main change being that Chalgrave used to take in
the eastern side of Hockliffe. A few years ago we
obtained a grant to put in Boundary markers, as
pictured on the map, on every footpath at the point
of entry into the Parigh,

This year Rogation Sunday falls on May 9. Wa
walk mast, but not the entire boundary, and all are
welcome to what is always an enjoyable, if some-
times wet affair. It is fairly easy walking although
some parts of the boundary are not footpaths, and
may only be legally walked on this day. Thers are a
few “tricky bits” but normal walking gear will suffice,

The itinerary for the day Is as follows:

* Leave from in front of the Queen's Head
at 10am sharp.

+ Stop for lunch at the Fancott Arms
around 1pm and leave again around
2.30pm.

+ Arrive back in Tebworth around Spm.

If you don't feel up the full day then you are wal-
come to jain us for the moming or aftemoon sec-
tions only. Hope to see some new recruits.

CHALGRAVE NEWS

Advertising
And
Useful Contacts

To advertise in the Chalgrave News, please contact
the Editorial team via our email
thechalgravenews(@live.co.uk

When contacting an advertiser, please
remember to mention you saw them in the Chalgrave News

Advertising - April 2010



We look at the whole Stuart Brown
of the market ! Mortgage Services stuart

* Independent Morlgage &
Financial Advice
+ Advice on family and
mortgage protection -
Life
Crifical lliness
Incame Profection
Accident & Sickness
Unemployment
Buildings & Confents

coess, and con also

* Pension Advisers

= Invesiment Advisers

* HIPS

. l:-ﬂﬂ‘-"&'ftlﬁc@l’ﬁ

* Loans

* Commercial finonce

* Debt Monagement, IVA

call 01525 877450

advice@sbms-online.co.uk
www.sbms-online.co.uk

glover

Ccoumntancy .-|r'|rl Tax Solutions

Accounts Tax CIS VAT
Bookkeeping Payroll
Business Start Ups

Chartered Accountants
Unit 2 Hockliffe Business Park,
Watling Street,
Hockliffe, Beds LU7 SNE

t: 01525 210085 f: 01525 210085
e: info@lindseyglover.co.uk
w: www.lindseyglover.co.uk

WINDOE CLEAMING

GUTTERING CLEAKED

NET WASH DRIVES £ PATIDS

Tony : 07703 213 361

Office: 01582 472 441

HELP for

¢ ILLI.“:I__. : ;-
Fuqqed £ Touqh

HOCKLIFFE LU7T9L5 TEL 01525 211488  www rugpedtough.com
Work wear , Country Clothing and Activity Stores
-0n the A5 between Dunstable and Milton Keynes-

H Fl‘!ﬂ.‘ﬂfﬂ'f n
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COME AND SEE OUR
I NEW LOOK MILITARY ZONE & NEW LOOK
JOBMAN AND BLAKLADER WORK ZONES

I NEW BUSHCRAFT & LADIES WORK ¥ NOW OPEN

™ LUSHORAFT

Military products

New Ranges for Spring

o
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Panache B

Tlair & Beauty

VANSAR BLINDS |

Family business est 25 years

8 OK 50 if's not quite heatwave seasonyet but |
here &t Pungh Coticians wa balieve ifs better to - =
be prepared. As we head through Spring and
info Summer the light becomes aironger angd
your eyes need greater protection so why not
take advantage of our fantastic offer?

Domestic & Commercial Specialists in
All types of Blinds & Awnings

Come and meet our !

| i N N friendly team who will , FREE QUOTATIONS & FITTING

8 <0 instore for details be pleased to advise

:-- : ‘- s/ B : }"OU on ar‘ly Df Vertical, Wenetian, Roller, Roeman, Wooden,
*Includes and v : : ) Pleated, Blackout, Perfect Fit,
i A i yDur halrdressmg and E:ﬁ;iﬁvat;w ;Iuind:. Awnings

bEEUt}" treatments. For A Friendly & Reliable Service

> Punch Opticians | |
All consultations : m52§$u4??

are free, 01582 699565 |

15 High Street Toddington LUS 6BY

01525 875099 | : www.vansarblinds.co.uk |




FLOORING
A-w- {’/{l‘ B
SPECIALIST
Whitley Works,
§ Watling Street,
Hockliffe,
LUTINE

We are pleased to announce the opening of our brand new showroom
Opening soon !

Diverse flooring is a local friendly shop dedicated to customer satisfaction; we offer a _friendly
professional service to suit all your flooring requirements. If you require Woods, Caminates,
Carpets or vimyl floor coverings, trust “Diverse” to meet your expectations. We have over 20 yrs
in the flooring industry and give full guarantees on products and fitting. Unlike some of our
competitors, we can trim your doors, move your furniture and also take you old floor coverings
anay.

Let us exceed your expectations and (ay your floor coverings to the highest standard. So come
along to choose your flooring in our new showroom with no pressure and a professional service.

Interested ? Then call us:
Darren on 07834731653 or Kevin on 07950700543

[t e0eme

N

Proud to be members of the FSB bire. = Keeping trade locall

ArK Howse vets

‘'we care like you care'’

Caring & professional
healthcare for your pets

* Modern Diagnostic Facilities
= Easy Parking
e Food Delivery = Behaviour Clinic
e All Domestic Pets Welcome

« Puppy Playgroup
e Weight Watchers = Training Practice

Q

R R

NEVILLE

Funeral Service

Independent and Family Owned

Private Chapels of Rest
Flower and Memorial Services
Pre-arrangement and Pre-payment advice
24 hour emergency service

NEVILLE HOUSE THE OLD CHURCH
MARSH ROAD FLITWICK ROAD
LEAGRAVE, LUTON AMPTHILL

(11582 490005 (11525 4006132
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*incredible 2010

Golf Membership Deal

GREAT GOLF AT AFFORDABLE PRICES
UNLIMITED GOLF ArD TEM FREE ROUNDS AT TEN OTHER SOURS

ONLY £42 5 pPer annum

OR £42.50 PER MOMNTH WITH MO |CHMNING FEES!

ES50 DEPOSIT secures YOUR PLACE HOW FOR MEMBERSHIPS
COMMEMCIMG |5t APRIL, |st MAY OR |5t JUNE,

SPECIAL OFFER: Test drive Chalgrave Golf Club
in March ar April for £14 midweek (anytime)
and £18 at weekends (after 11:00am)
updn presentation of this advert,

Tel: 01525 876556

r
*AVAILABLE 7 DAYS A WEEK AT: AYLESBURY VALE GC, PAYEMHAM PARK GC, CHARTRIDGE PARK GC, ROYSTON GC,

SOUTH KYME GC, MAGNOLIA PARK GC, EPPING GC, STANMORE GC, FIMCHLEY GC AND BRIGHTON & HOVE GC,
FLUS MORE TO BE ADDED IM 20102

AJ AUTOS (TODDINGTON) LTD
Mechanical Repairs

%% NEW MOT STATION IN TODDINGTON %%

Free local delivery and collection

Other services include:

Tyres

Exhaust
Servicing

All major repairs

b O S o

MEMBER
= Competitive Pricing -
Opening Hours: 8.00am = 6.00pm Monday - Friday

17-19 High Street, Toddington, Beds. LUS 6BX
Tel: 01525 872630

HOMESTYLE INTERIORS

BATHROOMS, KITCHENS, CARPENTRY, PLUMBING,
PLASTERING, TILING. DECORATING, & GENERAL
4-—; BUILDING WORK

Please contact us on the following numbers:

PHIL CLARIDGE:
" Tel: 01525 633448
Mob: 07956 222299

E-mail: info@homestyle-interiors.co.uk
Web: www.homestvle-interiors.co.uk

Worry Free Workmanship




Theresa and Roger Burden

Toddington Mowers

Professional and Domestic
Garden Machinery Servicing

Shears Hedge Culters Strimmers
Mowers (Petrol and Electric)
Rotorvators Ride on Mowers
Any other Garden Equipment

Welcome you to

THE PLOUGH INN
Wingfield

Joyce’s Professional Alterations

Alterations & Repairs Undertaken
Trousers, Jeans, Skirts, Curtains, etc.
16th Century Coaching Inn

Fullers Brewery

Serving Good Food & Real Ales

Also: Embroidered Occasion Cards
made to order

You can find me next to CAPELLO Hair
Salon at;
26, High Street, Toddington

Front & Rear Gardens
Large Car Park

gl Conservatory (also available for hire for
private parties up to 25 people)

Cuiz Might every other Sunday evening
Cribbage and Dominoes Teams

H Discount for local residents on Monday

and Tuesday evenings
{on produc tion of voucher)

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday Free local collection and delivery
1 am to 3pm Concessions for OAPs

Pléhse otill in. 07949 178971 (mobile)

Friendly and efficient service
Tel: 01582 510799

Mobile: 07989423180 ﬁ Bob Williamson
‘\( B The Old Dairy, Long Lane Farm, Toddington

Email: bob@toddingonmowers.co.uk

Telephone: 01525 873077
Website: www.thepl oughinn com
Email: rogerandt@theploughinn.com

STUART DREW ELECTRICAL SERVICES

**Part P Certified** **Member of the ECA**

From extra lights & sockets to rewires.
For a professional, courteous service with
free estimates and all work guaranteed.
please call me. I

Fully Qualified & Insured (
Over 30 Years Experience

29 Lincoln Way Telephone
H“;Eg‘““ 01525 875965
5. : :
LUS 6NG 07941 812662 Tel/Fax: 01525 211155

Unit 4/5 Hockliffe Business Park, Watling Street, Hockliffe, Beds, LU7 9NB




' HOME COMPUTER HELP |
THE BATHROOM & TILE ART STUDIO

A Denman & Father
Problems with your computer?

Family BUtChers Slow running or been hit by a virus?

Do you need someone to untangle

High Class Meat your computer problems?
& Pnu]tly Do you need help in working with
your computer?

Maintenance or repairs?

Home Made Sausage
Or just general computer advice?

e L i e

Specialist
| live in the parish and can help you
Market S Free initial consultation
] s Friendly efficient service .
Toddington at very reasonable rates i
Beds. If you need help please call Scott .'
for a no obligation discussion on '1
Tel: 01525 872 303 079411900 71 or email

homecomputerhelp@hotmail.com

K & K PETFOODS

YOUR FRIENDLY LOCAL PETFOOD SHOP
WHATEVER YOUR NEEDS, WE CAN SUPPLY

Horse Feeds and Equipment
Large range of Dog and Cat foods
(e.g. Hills, TAMS, Eukanuba, Beta, Bakers and many more)

Weekly special offers on canned food
All small animals catered for ; Be inspired... visit our showroom at:-

Unit 1 Hockliffe Business Park, Watling Street,
Hockliffe, Beds LUT SNB

HOME DELIVERY SERVICE AVAILABLE
Telephone: 01525 211611
Open Mondays to Saturdays (closed Wednesdays) Fax: 01525211024
i www.bathroomandtileart.com

Market Square, Toddington 01525 872003
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French Holiday Rental

e 200 year old Normandy farm house, situated on the
Normandy Brittany border.

5 bedrooms, 2 bathrooms.

Comfortably sleeps 12.

Set in rural countryside.

Short drive from sandy beaches.

Horse riding, cycling and fishing.

1 hour from St Malo and Caen.

www.lamaisondepomme.com

Smaller parties catered for
Contact: Wendy Dowling;:
Tel: 01727 858381
Mob: 07811387166

FERNWOOD
SCHOOL

ASPLEY HEATH
Tel:01908 583541

Catering for children from 12 months to 9 years
EXCELLENT OFSTED REPORT MARCH 2010
Is your child coping in a class of 30 ?
ARE YOU CONCERNED ABOUT DYSLEXIA ?
Could your child benefit from more individual attention ?

COME TO DUR NEXT OPEN DAY AND SEE WHAT WE CAN
OFFER YOU.

SATURDAY 8" May 11.00 to 1.00pm

We have been a feeder school to the Harpur Trust in Bedford for 37
years. Let us give your child the chance they deserve to achieve their
full potential.

Email:fernwoodschool@supanet.com for details
Fernwood School, Church Road, Aspley Heath Milton Keynes,
MK17 8TJ




ADRIENNE’S

PRIVATE HIRE
07980 039 715

Airport Transfers & Private Hire
All Major Airports, Luxury Air Conditioned Vehicle
Up to 6 People at Very Competitive Rates

.
TOdd Ington Toddington Fishery is set in a quiet comer of rural
H Bedfordshire, Originalty
FISheW dug aut zome 15 yvears 2
ago and stocked with a ':'J:K
k& k. & varisty of coarsa fish ;g P g

: including roach, parch, - ",J T
tench, bream, with carp
to 22l and catfish to PRy
3Flb.

Toddington Fishery, Herne Farm Cottag
Toddington, Bedfordshire LUS 6HH
Tel: 07855 321 781

DIGGERS & DRIVERS [ :
o . To advertise -

*  Driveways . , .

* Foundations - in the =

. * Chalgrave News *

1 . please contact us .

! via: .

T : thechalgravenews@liveco.uk :

rvice Call Us Now On : :

Email: lydonjé@aol.com www.diggermanhire.co.uk : :
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WILLS AT HOME

HAVE YOU MADE YOUR WILL?

If not, do it now in the comfort of your own home.

Call: Terry Westmore - 01525 874653

email: terry@wills-at-home.com

WE ALSO DEAL WITH:

POWERS OF ATTORNEY
GUARDIANSHIP
LIVING WILLS
PROBATE & ADMINISTRATION
DEEDS OF VARIATION
INHERITANCE TAX PLANNING




Article Submission and
Advertising within the
Chalgrave News

If vou would like to advertise in the
Chalgrave News, or are part of @
local organisation or club and
would like to submit an entry into
the next edition, than please
contact the Editorial Team via:

thechalgravenews@live.co.uk

We are always keen to receive
Information fgom members of the
community; articles relating to local
historical events, people or places
of interest from the Parish,
upcoming events or activities.

Remember, it's your magazine. So,
if there are things you don't like, let
us know, If there are things you do
like ond want fo see more of, let us
know.

If there is anything you want to see
in future editions, drop ws an email
and we will do cur best to make it
happen.

Next Edition

Deadline for all entries:
Friday 9th July

Toddington Osteopathic Medicine
Clinic
For your aptimum guality of (ife

Entrance on Park Road
Deborah Barnaville & Associates

BSc Osteopathic Medicine; DO; ND;
BSc Human Biology

Registered Osteopaths & Cranial
Osteopath
some of the conditions osteopathy can help:
Arthritic pain
Asthima and respiratory problems
Backache

Constipaticn and digestive problems such as
irritable bowel syndrome

Headaches, Migraines & Facial pain
Hip pain
hMuscular strains
Meck pain

Postural problems caused by pregnancy,
driving or work strain

Sciatica
Shoulder pain including ‘frozen shoulder’
Sports injuries
Telephone 01525 875 474
or visit
www.tomclinic.com
Appointments available:

Mo - Fri: Bam - 10pm
Saturday: 9am - Gpm

+ Hall for hire from £4 per hour weekdays and from £6 per hour
weekends.

+ Preferential rates for Chalgrave Parish residents.

+ Use of newly refurbished play area and park during hire period.

+ Deposit required for all bookings.

Please contact 07831 482556 for full details.

Did you know that the play area and park belong to the Village Hall?

Everyone is welcome to use the park and enjoy the play area
BUT please respect the hirer's right to use these facilities
when hiring the hall.

Many thanks
The Chalgrave Memorial Hall Committee

e —
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Useful Contacts

Chalgrave News Editorial Team

Emma GrayiSu Parker/Barbara  ihschalgravenaws @ive couk
Jackson'Richard Maeslers

Police Baat Officar PC Martin Pannell martin.pennel@badiordshire pnn palice.uk 07803 518311
Member of Parliament Andrew Selous selousafperlisrmean. uk 01582 GE2E21
Secratary to Andrew Selous Sue Howals howar s Bparlament uk 01562 662821
Chalrman Parish Council Phil Parry 01525 875169
Wice Chairman Parigh Council Kan Grasn D525 ard107
Parish Couneil Clerk Mrs Leslay Smith chalgravapc@blintamat. com OMEZE aT4TI8
Councillor Duarviel Csbam 01525 873920
Councillor Juna Harne 01525 8r3ges
Councillor Rogar Menca 525 ar4s1e
Councillor Derek Smith 01525 ar410s
Councillor 3 Dsbbis Hampson = 5258771459
Councillor-District Council Normen Costin narman.costingicentralbadfordshire.gov.uk 01525 874232
Councilor-District Council Torm Micols {om nieslsfeantralbedfardshire gov.uk 0300 3008000
Central Bede Unitary Council 01562 472222
Beds County Council 1234 382222
Rector Chalgrave C.-I:mr-\ch Rev Anne Crawfard 01525 3r2288
Church Secratary Wrs M Hibbart 01525 872828
Chairman Chalgrave Memorial Hall  Roger Mesters 01525 873032
Memaorial Hall Booking Secretary Detibie Hampson O7B31 1482558
Senior Cilizens Committes Roger Masters e o 01525 873039
West Charity—Clerk to Trustees Morman Costin 01525 aT4232
Chalgrave SportsiCricket Club Resger Burdan 01525 873077
Book Club Linda Hadden 01484 TE2634
Beavers/Cube/Scouls Deawid Yirrall 01525 875410
Rainbows/Brownies!Guides Gill Hiscox 01525 AT5238
Toddington Medical Centre wenw loddnglonmedicalcanire.co.uk D1525 8ra2az
Toddington Library : 01525 BT3626
Eleciricity Board [Emargancy) DBO0 TBIEF3E
Water Board ([Emesgency) OB4S 7145145
Tree Warden Taomy Smith 01525 874716

Head: St Georges Lower School

Mrs Jara Spancar

01525 BTZI60

Head: Parkfields Middle School Mr Brandon Bravo 01525 872555
Hoad: Harlington Upper School Mr Shawn Fell 01525 755100
T;;:Hinglnn Childcare Flaygroupiam & pm school cubs 01525 E75400

07382 8368270

Helping Hands

Headway aim to provide a wide range of If you wish to donate please call Ron or

support to meet the individual needs qf

people with an acquired brain injury, their
families and’or carers, enabling them to live
as independenily as possible,

A big thank vou to everyone who has
donated to the Headway “buy a brick”

appeal.

All who know Ron will be aware of what a
good cause this is in helping acquired brain
injury survivors.

So far a marvellous response from patrons of
the Queens Head and the village in general
has raised around £300.

More is still needed to acquire a new
building and equipment so that they can cater
for many more brain injury survivors.

Tina on 01525 875418 for a donation form
or vou can download one from
www. headwayluton.com

All money will go to “Headway Luton™
Once again a big thank you.

Tina Harris

Here is a question for somebody:

the roads?

Grumpy Old.....

'Do you nead to get permission from anybody to cause chaos an

It would =eem not, judging by the amount there is about. The
latest nonsense has been at Hockeliffe, some lunatic closed part
of the road causing enormous tailbacks on the A5, a major road. And the reason? Putting
some pipes under the road near the junction, who are these people?

Why are they allowed to do as they please? |, of course have the answer, and it's very
simple, if these people want to dig holes let them do it at night when traffic is light, plus
ensure that it is all open during the day, that way thousands of people are not inconven-
iencad by a few individuals building a few flats. That maks sense, doasn't it?




Chalgrave News Fundraising Activities

As you are aware, here at the
Chalgrave News we are constantly
trying to keep the coffers full to allow
us to bring you this magazine.

With this in mind, we are inviting you,
our readers and members of this
community, to let us know if there are
any particular events or activities that
you would like to see taking place.

What will tempt you from your sofas
to help with the cause? Could it be:

*  Film nights/afternoons
+ Live bands/ Disco

= Quiz nights

= Binge

+  Table Top Sales

As you will have already read, we held
a very successful Quiz Night on
Saturday 27™ March, but we would
like to be able to bring the community
together with a variety of events that
will appeal to a wide audience - young
and old.

So, put your thinking caps on and email
your ideas to:
thechalgravenews@live.co.uk.

We look forward to reading about your
ideas.

Trust me... I’'m a car dealer!!!

Sales of 4x4’s are going to go through the roof this
year because of the recant atrecious weather,
people are fed up with getting stuck. That means
prices will rise, as the law of supply and demand
always rules. Trouble is, they are very nice when
we're knee deep in snow, but not very nice the rest
of the time.

The best 4x4 for general everyday use
with a reasenable 'off road ability’ is
the BAMW X5, | have just sold mine
(before the snow sadly) because of its’
awful ride (and it didnt hawve sports
suspension) goodness knows what it's
like with it! Plus, at over B foot tall | had
to climb up to get into it {don't even
ask how Suzan managed!!),

And, they're 'big', encrmous like driving a container
with windows. The biggest problermn of all though
was, it was probably the only X5 in the country
without heated seats, and with leather that is just
unacceptable in the winter time | am afraid!

If you fancy the kea, think carefully and 'try before
you buy’, or you could take the sensible
‘compromise’, which really isn't 8 compromise at
all, and buy an Audi Quattro, lots of flavours
available in saloon and estates. You can even get
a V& Turbo petrol that goes very well indeed, has a
decent automatic and 4 whael drive, It is
beautifully built, and you can get one for
similar meney (depending on what you
want} as a 4x4. A diesel version is
available too.

More good news! Having languishad at the
bottomn of the ‘most hated profession’
league for as long as | can remembaer,
‘Used Car Dealers' are on the up!

Together with Estate Agents we have, apparently,
moved up the list! We are now above Politicians,
Bankers, (a description which | often think is neary
spelt right)! And, of course, Traffic Policeman. The
only way is up!

John Parker
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Film Review:
¢ ’ The Grinch Who Stole Christmas

On the 23™ December 2009, Su, Barbara, Emma and Richard of The Chalgrave
News team, organised a film to be shown at Chalgrave Memorial Hall. Children
trekked from far and wide through the snow, fo come and see the exciting
film. Homemade POPCORN and a selection of drinks were available for the
children. The ages ranged from 4-14 and I believe everyone enjoyed it.

s

Synopsis

Based on the book by the famous Dr. Seuss, inside a snowflake exists the
magical land of Whoville. In Whoville, live the Who's, a sort of munchkinlike
people. All the Who's love Christmas, yet just outside of their beloved
Whoville lives the Grinch. The Grinch is a nasty creature that hates Christmas,
and plots to steal it away from the Who's. Yet a small child, Cindy Lou Who,
decides to try befriend the Grinch. This proves fo be trouble, as the Grinch is
not as willing to befriend Cindy as much as she would like

The film proved to be a huge hit and all the children loved it. This was a great
film to choose, as it was a seasonal film right for everyone. Special thanks
must go to Su, Barbara, Emma and Richard for organising the whole event and
to Laura and Dan for selling refreshments. We all hope that another film will
be shown next Christmas or even before!

By Lizzie




Clubs & Committees

Hella Everpone,

Let me begin by welcoming the new feam
running the Tebworth Magazine and wishing
them good fuck and success with their
ventwre. | musi alvo thank most heartily the
‘old team ' for all their hard work in
producing the magazine every guarter of the
7 years I lived in Tebworth. I always looked
Sorward to its arrival and Peter and [ used to
Jight over who would read it first!!!

Now for the book club report: Our first
meeting this year was at the home of our
newest member, June Lewis. I'm pleased to
say she passed the test and the coffee and
cakes were excellent! We discussed WOLF
BANE by HILARY MANTEL, The book
was very large and followed the roller
coaster life of Thomas Cromwell — not to be
confused with Oliver. . There were many
historical characters we all know including
Thomas Moore, Henry 8%, and Thomas
Cranmer, The group as a whole found it
rather hard going and although it was about
‘real’ people, it was hard to recognise who
was talking, and on some occasions we
didn’t even realise the character speaking
was actually in the room. We also found
ourselves referring constantly to the family
trees al the beginning of the book, However,
we all agreed the author created a good
strong atmosphere of the time, when life was
so cheap and death by hanging predominant,
We did find ourselves having a deep
discussion about the era, even down to the
popular Christian names.

We decided we were pleased we had read the
book, but wouldn®t go out of our way to read
her other books,

Our next meeting, was held at Lyn's and we
discussed a very different book called THE
TALL MAN by CHLOE HOOPER. This is
the true story of an incident in the aboriginal
community in Palm Island North of Cairns,
Australia, A well known and liked white
policeman was accused of killing an
aboriginal man while arresting him and
puiting him into prison. The aboriginal
population were shown in a bad light,
drinking heavily taking drugs and abusing
women, but we were never in any doubt that
they held the author’s sympathy.  Through
fair means or foul the policeman was
acquitted and the case made very prominent
headlines in our newspapers, I was very
surprised to learn it all took place between
2004 and 2006. On the whole we agreed it
was a very good read — not very uplifting,
rather depressing in fact — but informative
and factual.

Our next book is going to be THE
RAPTURE by LIZ JENSON, about which
we know very little. [ hope to report on this
in the next magazine.

By the way, our Christmas lunch — which
seems 50 long ago, was great — with Lesley
providing birthday champagne! Thank you
Lesley,

If anypone wonld like ro join our book club
please ring me on 01494 782634 — we do
fiave space for one moare ai present.

Linda Hadden

The committee has
held several
meetings in the last
= 5ix manths - | can't
W balieve how guickly
' the year is passing.
Chur members have
been working hard
sprucing ug the Hall, and we now have a new
cooker and the curtains are to be replaced shortly.

Recently, the boiler has been playing up but is now
working well. Apoclogies to any users who have not
found the hall g5 warm as it usually is.

Despite the gloomy economic situation, bookings
are going well and we hope this will continue
throughout the year. Don't forget that fess for
parishicners are greatly reduced 5o please uss the
Hall as much as possible,

Once again we have been approached by some
users of the Hall who have complained sbout
children using the play arsa and making & bit of a
nuisance of themselves when the Hall is let.

Whilst we love to see our parish kids using the play
area, please, if your children use it, remind them to
respect other users of the Hall. The play area is
not a public place. It is owned and managed by
the Trustees of the Hall.

Finally please put a note in your diaries that the
WORLD FAMOUS CHALGRAVE GAMES will be
held on Saturday 17" July. Don't forget to buy your
tickets for the Grand Draw, which are on sale now
from any member of the committes.

WANTED

Volunteers to join the management team of the
Chalgrave Mamaorial Hall

Help us run the Hall and grounds for the benefit of
the Parish.

Dur management Committee is getting smaller and
smaller, 20 anyong who can spare a little time is
walcome to join us

If you are interested please contact me on B73039.

Roger Masters

Every bodgj*s entitled
to my c}piwiawl!

The swnly good wews comlng ouk of the
worst winker [ 30 eors with its' gnd-
less swow is that the
‘aairsrinenbaliste” are o their back
fook and have gone quizt for a bit. A
‘global warming' changed to ‘clinaks
chawnge' it should wow be ‘alobal epol-
bag" ! with statisties, Wow can prove
whatever Yow tike, Yo ci even say It
wiis the hottest jawuary b history - as
g neadling had it r:c&w‘:LHl AMLWAL,
lookes o we like it's getting colder sp
we needl o wiara things up a bit. Sowme
‘climate Experts’ belleve that tawpera-
tures cowld rise by as wuich 65 & de-
grets if we dow't all start walking to
waorke, or. horror wpon horrors..eljeling!
& degrees ls not gnowgh, that wedns
the - 4 ik was here Lask weonth would be
+21 S5, forpet about stupid electvic
cars And Prius’ that wow't stop And ot
back to buylng preper fast eare with
secent petrol englees thot throw out
enormous Awowkts of COZ.... That
W, WE will all worw wp 8 bit, | can
et may daughter to school without
taklng part bn the winter Olyraples, |
ol WSE My motoroyele more, way wife
chn go bop-léss (in her comvertible by
the wnH} And We cow grow Orapis b
the garden. Can't tomg Spom EnoulGh
for nag!

¥




9 Dog Show Watersports

BBQ Teas and Cakes

Side Stalls Beer Tent

- - Rifle Range Welly Wanging
-

Children's Games and more ....

FREE ENTRY!!

The Chalgrave Games

At last Spring is on the way, & fast on its' heels follows
the long awaited hot Summer, which brings the
‘highlight’ of the Village year..

The Chalgrave Village Games..July 17™ 2010

We hope to see as many of you as possible on Saturday
July 17", but in the meantime we would be more than
happy for you to get involved before the Big Day!
HOW??

*Ideas of what you would like to see at the Games
*Sponsorship
*Help in manning stalls
*Donations for.. Grand Draw
Tombola
Plants
Books/Bric 'a’ Brac

Please call Su on 01525 873963 or speak to anyone
on the Hall Committee if you would like to be involved
in any way.
Thank you.
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The Dangers of Drink Driving

With the long summer nights upon us and the holiday period fast approaching many people will be
relaxing at the village Inn socialising with friends and enjoying a cool drink.

Mozt adults at some time will have had a few drinks and persuaded themsalves that they are fit to drive.
I have yet to stop and breathalyse a driver who has admitted drinking more than 2 pints but when tested
the alcohel in their body far exceeds that amount.

Here are some of the excuses that may sound familiar!

Alcohol doesn’t affect me, | drive better after a few pints ....
Wrong, Alcohol makes you less alert at the same time it gives you a strong but false sense of
confidence.

I've just had a big meal so the drink wont affect me ...
Wrong. You may not feel the effects of the alcohol so quickly but you soon will and it will affect your
driving.

| drink all the'time — | know my limit ...
Don't kid yourself. Alcohol affects people in different ways and it is impossible for you to judge your limit.

I haven't had a drink for an hour so it will be ok to drive ....
Don't take the risk . The body burns alcohol very slowly it takes at lzast 8 hours to get rid of the alcohol
from 4 pints of nomal strength beer

I've just had a couple of black coffees ... they'll sober me up ...
A commen myth. Coffee may make you feel more alert but nothing you do will reducs the alcohol in
your Blood,

I'll drive. | don't live far away and the roads are empty at this time of night ...
Don't! 70% of all drink drive accidents occur within 3 miles of the start of the joumey

I'm a man, | can take a drink, I've done it loads of times and never been

caught.
Don't get carried away, 90% of convicted drink drivers are male and police have access to sophisticated
technology and improved techniques to clamp down on drink driving.

Don’t forget drink driving wrecks lives

If you have any questions about this subject or wish to speak to me about any village issues please feal
free to contact me.

Also, please remember that rural cormmunilies are suscepfible fo crime.  Please heed my previous crime

prevention advice regarding your property and iook affer elderly or vuinerabie neighbours. | will gladly
aftend your property and conduct a crime reduction survey.

PC 479 Martin Pennell Neighbourhood Police Officer
01582 473427
martin.pennell@bedfordshire.pnn.police.uk
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Queens Head Update

Hello all you folks out there, it is I Colin from the Queens
Head. Under new management - no not the Pub - the
Chalgrave News. you don’t get rid of me that easily!

I hope you all had a good Christmas and New Year, if you
can remember it, don’t worry if you can’t: it just means that you had a very
happy Christmas or else you are of an age when the short term memory is
beginning to fade. Now what was I saying, oh yes; the entertainment that
we had over the festive season was superb everyone had a really pood time,
Pete Spence was, as usual, marvellous and Lenny Melvis and all the other
regulars had us rocking in the aisles - well the bars.

The entertainment that I have booked for the coming few months are as
follows:-

April loth | Pete Spence May 21st | TBD

April 23rd keith West May ZEth | Pete Spencs

April 30th Lenmny June 4th Keith West

May Tth  Mery June Llth | Lenny

My 14th Steve Jones June L&th | Joe (Tebworth resident)
June 25th | Jim Turner

The usual suspects are here on every other Monday nights as well keeping
vou amused and delighted, so come on down to The Queens Head and start
and end your week enjoying some good music and laughter.

Don’t forget that the Domino Team are still going strong, winning more
mailches than they lose so hopefully there will be more trophys on display
later in the year. The darts team are also doing very well this season and are
getting quite worried in case they get promoted next season, that will mean
playing with the “big boys’ of the darts league and taking everything a bit
more seriously.



Twenty lovely children visited Toddington
51, George in March to enjoy playing and

learning in the Schoal Mursery,
enjoyed making plav-dough cakes, 'cooking
in the hame corner, rushing to outer space
from the 'space station’, making shiny and
sparkly pictures, playing with the dinosaurs
and reading books,  They had titme to
enjoy the nursery garden and play area
whilst their parents met the head teacher
and the PTA,

They
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We are looking' forward to these children
joining us after Easter. Do contact the
school as soon as possible if you wish to
put your children on the school's Nursery
or Reception admissions list. We have
10 places for September remaining.

This ferm we have a range of themes to
suppart the children's learning. This
culminates in a number of ‘special event
days” to bring all the learning together.
Year 4 have had a great day experiencing
life as Weorld War 2 evacuees at Holdenby
House. VYear 3 have enjoyed making
perfume, Roman shields and a Roman
banquet whilst clad in togas (these re-
appeared in our Easter resurrection
production!),

Year 2 experienced life in a Victorian
school and were remarkably quiet as they
wrote on slates, practised copperplate
handwriting and dictated their tables and
reading to their school ma'am. Year 1 have
been out and about in the village locking at
the architecture of Toddington., They

have used ideas to then design ftheir own
houses, but the real excitement of this
tertm is the arrival of our incubators to link
with their Spring project. We already
have seven chicks and the children will
name them. Hopefully there will be plenty
more hatching.

Reception and Mursery jet off to space
this term and the rockets and space
stations have been a great hit, The alien
party (with cakes and masks made by the
children) was wonderful and the children
have omazed us with their knowledge of
planets and stars!

Just to keep us on our toes, during w/c
15th March we had a 'sporty week' . We
had a fantastic skip-hop workshop with a
dashing boxer leading the skipping and we
'walked the mile’ for Sports Relief dressed
inred.

We have had three charitable projects
since Christmas and parental support has
been wonderful, These were:

» Multicoloured Monday (Haiti
earthquake relief oppeal) - £465.00

» Cake Bakes for Jeremiah (the child we
sponsor in Uganda) - £360.65

» Maths challenge to support the NSPCC
-£2,768.25

If you would like a nursery admission
form, please call the school on 01525
872360,

Parkfields School Talent Show

On Friday 5 February 2010
Parkfields Middle School
held a fundraising event in
ald of their School Minibus
wmenmntge Appeal and SCBU (Special
Care Baby Unit) at the L&D Hospital.
The event was ‘Parkfields Has Talent’
and was suggested and organised by Year
8 pupil, Elli Priestnall.

In the months preceding the event, pupils
auditioned for the show and 27 acts
were selected to perform on the night.
They were judged by teachers, Mr & Mrs

‘Micholls, two pupils, Juilan Bemoussa

and Luke Tipler who had applied to
become judges, Mr Martin King from
Live 2 Perform and Beverley Trottrman, a
previous X Factor finalist.

The acts ranged from singing and
dancing, playing musical instruments,
poetry, comedy and even synchronized
swimmingl!!! The pupils taking part were
aged between 9 and 13 and every one of
them gave a fantastic performance. They
all took to the stage and wowed their
audience of 275 people and of course
the six judges.

Imogen Parry was in charge of the
lighting and was supported by Mr
Purdom who wore a tee-shirt
announcing he was “lmogen’s helper™!l!

Mo one seemed at all nervous in the
spotlight as they belted out their songs,
danced across the stage or played their
instruments and the audience were
captivated by the sheer professionalism
and confidence shown by all of the
Contestants.
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Beverley Trottman took to the floor and
congratulated all of the contestants,
organisers and teachers for putting on
such a wonderful show. It was a hard
decision, but finally the judges agreed on
an overall winner - ‘Monitors in Motion,
a dance group made up of three Year 8
girls, Helen Maorley, Francesa Denton and
Charlotte Miles.

The prize was a pair of tickets for X
Factor Live., which the winners
announced they would like to raffle and
donate the proceeds to help the people

of Haiti.  This gesture has made the
teachers and parents of Parkfields
children extremely proud. The raffle

took place in the following week, raising
a further £130 and was won by Mrs
McMeil who is now eagerly awaiting her

glgll!

Elli Priestnall presented a cheque for
£250 to the L&D Meonatal Baby Care
Unit, with a further £402.94 being raised
on the evening. £75.00 will be sent to
Moah Enterprise, leaving a total of
£402.93 to go to the Parkfields Minibus
Appeal.

Parkfields would like to thank the Judges,
everyone who attended the event and all
the behind the scenes helpers. They
would also like to say a big thank you to
Monarch Afrfines, Cineworld and many
others who donated fantastic raffle
prizes. Last but not least, a massive thank
you goes to every pupil who performed
and gave us all an evening to remember!



Bare Your Wardrobe for Charity

As Spring has arrived, many of you will be thinking of embarking on the
annual ‘Spring Clean’. Therefore, now is the ideal time to support a very
worthwhile cause,

The UK’s biggest charity Cancer Research UK has partnered with retailer
TK Maxx for a fourth year to launch the UK’s longest running charity
collection partnership, to raise valuable funds for the treatment and cure of
childhood cancers.

Launched in 2004 and referred to previously as GiveGet, the 2010
campaign is called 'Give Up Clothes for Good’ and is calling upon the
nation to strip their wardrobes bare, for the biggest clothing and homeware
collection ever. ~The campaigns in 2004, 2006 and 2008 have already
raised a staggering £7 million to help beat children's cancer, this was
achieved by selling the donated items in Cancer Research UK shops.

‘Give up Clothes for Good' runs from 5th-25th April with special donation
bags available free in TK Maxx stores. However, all bags are welcome -
from bin bags to supersize carrier bags.

So don't hang on to unwanted gifts, spring clean your wardrobes and drop
in your unwanted, quality clothing and household items to any TK Maxx
store this month. Each bag donated could be worth up to E30 towards
research into childhood cancers.

For more details on how to support the campaign and to find your nearest
store, please visit www.tkmaxx.com,

Your local TK Maxx stores can be found at:
Milton Keynes, Bletchley, Bedford, Aylesbury and Hemel Hempstead.

GIVE UP CLOTHES
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If you would like to advertise in the Chalgrave News,
or are part of a local organisation or club and would
ike to submit an entry into the next edition, then
please contact the Editorial Team via:

thechalgravenews@live.co.uk

We are always keen to receive Information from
members of the community; articles relating to local
historical events, people or places of interest from the
Parish, upcoming events or activities.

Remember, it's your magazine. So, if there are things
you don't like, let us know. If there are things you do
like and want to see more of, let us know.

If there is anything you want to see in future editions,
drop us an email and we will do our best to make it
happen.
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Next Edition

Deadline for all entries:
Friday 9th July




